
Men’s Society Meeting 

March 6th 2016 

 

The St. Nicholas Men’s Society meeting was called to order by Ralph Schreiner.  8 members were 

present. 

Past meeting notes were read by Paul Ludwig, accepted by Gene Schulz, 2nd Elmer Neu.  

Treasurer’s report end balance is $600.18   Accepted by Matt Walz, 2nd by Mike Kuechle. 

OLD BUSINESS: Some discussion on Stations of the Cross replacement. Dave Stang and Paul Ludwig plan 

to visit some neighboring churches to view what they have.  It was suggested to see Tom Mathies from 

Eden Valley, he may know where to view and get prices for new ones.  We plan to bring our finding to all 

parish members and see if we want to go ahead and update the current ones.  

NEW BUSINESS: The parish house light at the outside front door does not work correctly.  Paul Ludwig 

will purchase and replace it.  The roulette wheel that was in the church basement is now on loan to the 

Watkins Nursing home.  It needed repair and some paint.  They will repair it, we can borrow it back 

when and if it is needed in the future.  Some of the street lights in town are quite dim. Jeff Theis will 

meet with the township board about updating them.  St. Nicholas church will pay for the ones that are 

on church property. 

The Men’s Society would like to thank Art Faber for delivering our bulletins to our church members that 

live in the Watkins Nursing home. 

Sick members:  Vern Schreiner is now home from the Watkins nursing home!! 

Closing prayers were said and lunch followed.  

Respectfully submitted:  Paul Ludwig 

 


